
Starke County Health Board 

December 4, 2014 

 

Board Members Present: Dr. Bartush, Dr. Lochner, Donna Bailey, Brenda Stanojevic, Deb 

Hansen 

 

Also attending: Dr. Browne, Dave Kesvormas and Frank Lynch 

 

Board Members Absent: Taylor Davis and Bev Fraine 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Dr. Bartush 

 

Dr. Lochner made a motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  2
nd

 by Donna Bailey.  

Motion carried unanimously. 

 

Dr. Bartush was contacted by a resident of Lomax Station concerning septic only to be used for 

9 months of the year. 

 

Frank Lynch reported that the Auditor was looking into a new insurance policy for the Health 

Inspector. 

 

Frank discussed a problem with birth certificates at IU Starke Hospital.  Since the hospital does 

not deliver babies anymore they are reluctant to issue a birth certificate for baby delivered in 

the ER. 

 

Frank reported that Taylor Davis has resigned from the Health Board and the Commissioners 

will be appointing a replacement.  Bev Fraine and Taylor Davis are both up for appointment in 

2015. 

 

The next Health Board meeting will be February 26, 2015 at 6:30 P.M. 

 

Donna Bailey made a motion to adjourn. 2
nd

  by Dr. Lochner.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:21 

P.M. 

 

 

 

Brenda Stanojevic 

Starke County Health Board, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 


